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Tamika Mayne - Fwd: NESP Hub proposal for Tasmania

From: Mark Neyland

To: Tamika Mayne

Date; 27/10/2015 4:57 PM

Subject: Fwd: NESP Hub proposal for Tasmania

Attachments: Theme 2 1 ANU Research Project Plan Hollow nesting birds inTasmania.docx

>>> Robert Heinsohn <Robert. Heinsohn@anu.edu.aw> 15/05/2015 6:17 PM >>>
Dear Mark,

I hope this finds you well. The federally funded ‘threatened species hub’ is off and racing and it seems likely
we will be supported for a project on the threat of sugar gliders on hollow nesting birds in Tasmania. We are
in the process of identifying the end-users and stake-holders in Tasmania, and thought it would be highly
appropriate to list Forestry Tasmania in this capacity and ideally to gain your input as the project develops.
Please see the draft proposal attached. You will notice that we have your organisation listed but that is not
meant to assume anything. We have also asked DPIPWE and FPA to be involved, both yet to be confirmed.

All we would need in the near future is an indication of your in-principle agreement, which would be subject
to further discussion. The proposal at this stage is very broad as space is limited. If you have any questions
please get in touch by phone or email. I understand you are meeting with Dejan and Matt soon, so you could
aim any questions at them. I’ve cc’ed them here so that they are not taken by surprise.

Thanks for having a look.

Best wishes,
Rob Heinsohn

Fenner School of Environment and Society

Australian National University
Ph +61 2 6125 2100

file:///C:/Users/tlt/ AppData/Local/Temp/XPgrpwise/562FAD17ForestryHobart10013...  29/10/2015



Attachment A - Research Projects

Theme 2.1 — Red Hot Red List

Project # — Threatened hollow nesting birds in Tasmania
Project length — 6.5 years

Project start date — 1/7115

Project end date — 31/12/20

Project Leader — Prof Robert Heinsohn (FTE — 20%)
Lead Research Organisation — Australian National University

Total NESP funding - $430,101
Total Recipient and Other Contributions (co-contributions) - $734,329

2015 2016 2017 2018 2019 2020 | 2021
NESP
funding 36,519 74,133 | 76,357 78,648 | 81,007 | 83,437 }

Cashco- | 1g533 | 37,067 | 38178 | 30324 | 40504 | 41,719 -

In-kind
co-con

47,000 94,401 94,401 94,401 94,401 94,401 -

Project Summary

This project addresses severe predation by introduced sugar gliders on critically endangered
Tasmanian hollow nesting bird species. Gliders kill the females of these species while they are
nesting and are causing dramatic declines in Tasmanian bird populations. We will identify
populations at risk of extinction via predation, test and establish techniques to mitigate the risk
from predation and increase both survival and reproductive success in the bird populations,
and translate new research findings into on-ground management strategies. Our approach will
pave the way for urgently needed management interventions such as identifying critical
habitats and sites for translocations and releases while shedding light on the extent to which
habitat loss exacerbates the threat from introduced species.

Problem Statements

Introduced species have created havoc in natural ecosystems worldwide via predation,
competition and disease. The research team discovered the severe impact of introduced sugar
gliders on hollow nesting Tasmanian birds including swift parrots, and potentially orange-
bellied parrots and forty-spotted pardalotes, in 2014. This project is novel because it seeks to
establish new techniques for monitoring mobile, cryptic and small bird populations at
landscape scales and adopt cutting edge approaches for detecting and addressing predation
on nesting birds. New modelling and analytical techniques will be developed to tackle the
challenges such species pose. We will deploy new technology, including motion activated
cameras, modified nest boxes and glider control traps, to mitigate predation risk and increase
survival and reproduction for Tasmanian bird populations.

This project aligns with departmental priority D1.1. “Development of practical techniques for
recovery of threatened species”, and in part departmental priority D2 “Better understanding,
measuring and reporting ...”

Research

Recent research revealed that introduced sugar gliders are the principle cause of mortality of

nesting swift parrots and are also an imminent risk to the persistence of forty-spotted

pardalotes, orange-bellied parrots and other hollow nesting Tasmanian species. Surveys and

bioclimatic modelling reveal that sugar gliders are now common across most of the current

(swift parrot & pardalote) and historic ranges (orange-bellied parrot) of these birds, with severe
1




likely conservation consequences. This project builds on ongoing work by the research team
developed for landscape scale, multi-year monitoring to identify areas where sugar gliders
pose a threat to cavity nesting birds, and to disentangle the effects of habitat loss and
predation on the conservation of endangered Tasmanian birds.

Links with other projects and hubs
Links to other projects and hubs including collaboration and potential overlap

Related research

This project leverages an existing ANU research program aimed at the conservation biology of
swift parrots. Whereas that project discovered the extent of threat from sugar gliders on swift
parrots, this new project will broaden the scope to all Tasmanian hollow nesting birds,

including one of the world’s rarest parrot species, orange-bellied parrots, and endangered
forty-spotted pardalotes, and seeks on-ground management solutions on a landscape scale.

Expected Outcomes

Outcomes
The project will deliver:
1) Ongoing population monitoring programs for endangered Tasmanian holiow nesting
birds
2) ldentification of critical and at risk habitats
3) Information on the spatial extent and severity of sugar glider predation across
Tasmania
4) A toolbox for on-ground management of predation risk by sugar gliders
5) Prioritization of sites for reintroduction/translocation of endangered birds.

The project offers immense value because it aims to provide solutions to a severe
environmental threat to a large range of Tasmanian bird species. The ultimate value of the
project can be measured by the efficacy of control techniques for the pest species, and via
population trajectories of the bird species in question.

Planned Outputs

1} Data outputs include 1. detailed population monitoring for endangered Tasmanian
hollow nesting bird species, 2. spatial conﬁguratlon of sporadically flowering
Eucalyptus sp (nectar food source) over 10,000 km? in eastern Tasmania, 3. critical
habitat mapping, 4. identification of habitat suitable for reintroduction of endangered
hollow nesters, 5. distribution of sugar gliders and impact on endangered species, 6.
trials of sugar glider control techniques, 7. population viability analyses, 8. population
genetics. These outputs will be via scientific pubiications.

2) Management outputs include ongoing population monitoring programs for endangered
Tasmanian hollow nesting birds including a. Identification/mapping of critical habitats,
extent/severity of sugar glider predation across Tasmania, b. A generic and species-
specific toolbox for on-ground management of predation risk by sugar gliders, and c.
Prioritization of sites for reintroduction/translocation of endangered birds.

3) Other outputs will include popular articles, press updates, reports/liaison with
state/federal government and other stake-holders

Delivery of Project
The project leader (Heinsohn) has a long and successful record of receiving and delivering on

grants. Heinsohn has 25+ years experience of managing and extracting maximum benefit from
large and long term data sets. The project will be delivered on time and within budget as a
result of appropriate project management procedures managed through ANU

Project Milestones



Population viability analysis and assessment
of conservation status of swift parrots

Milestones Due date
Milestone 1 30 December 2015
Appointment of staff

Milestone 2 30 December 2015

Milestone 3

Identification of critical and at risk habitats
and information on the spatial extent of sugar
| glider predation across Tasmania

30 December 2016

Milestone 4
Assessment of on-ground management of
redation by sugar gliders a. swift parrots

30 December 2017

Milestone 5

Assessment of on-ground management of
predation by sugar gliders b. forty-spotted
pardalotes, orange bellied parrots

30 December 2018

Milestone 6
Assessment of management of reproductive
success and survival of hollow nesters

30 June 2019

Milestone 7

Prioritization of sites for
reintroduction/translocation of endangered
birds

30 December 2019

Milestone 8

Population viability analysis (meta-analyses)
and re-assessment of conservation status of
hollow nesting species after management of
risks

30 December 2020

Researchers and Staff {including early career researchers/PhDs - if names not yet known,

list position/role)

Name/Organisation Project Role

Rob Heinsohn/ANU Project leader

David Lindenmayer/ANU Project participant
Adrian Manning/ANU Project participant
Dejan Stojanovic Project participant
Matthew Webb Project participant

TBA PhD student

TBA Post-doctoral employee

Co-contributors — cnly list contributors who are not already identified as Researchers and

Staff

Organisation/name

Contribution

Research End Users and Key Stakeholders — identify at least one section or programme

within DotE who will be an end user for this project, as well as any end users external to the

department.

Research End Users
section/programme/organisation)

Name/s (optional)

Tasmanian Government (DPIPWE)

Alasdair Scott

Forest Practices Authority

Sarah Munks

Forestry Tasmania

Mark Neyland

Orange-bellied Parrot Recovery Team

Community/manager

3




Forty-spotied Pardalote Recovery Team Community/manager
Birdlife Community/manager
Swift Parrot Recovery Team Community/manager
Key Stakeholders

(organisation/programme)

as above

Knowledge Brokering and communication

Describe the knowledge brokering and communication approach for this project - how do you
plan to engage end users? What are the pathways to adoption for the outputs of the project?
Ensure this approach aligns with the Hub’s Knowledge Brokering and Communication
Strategy.

Expenditure Summary

Project funding will be used to fund the salary of a post-doctoral researcher (FTE 1.0
co-funded) and field expenses and travel for the work in Tasmania.

Location of Research

On-ground work will be undertaken across Tasmania. 1. Swift parrot research will be
undertaken at varying sites along the eastern seaboard from Devonport to Southport
depending on spatially sporadic eucalypt flowering events. 2. Forty spotted pardalote research
will take place on Bruny and Maria Islands, and nearest mainland habitats. 3. Orange bellied

parrot research will take place at sites throughout Tasmanian south-west known to have
supported populations within the last 30 years.

Indigenous Consultation and Engagement

We routinely seek the full agreement/engagement of representative Aboriginal groups for each
area in which we conduct research

Inclusions (in scope)
NA

Exclusions (out of scope)
NA
Risks

Risks include recruitment of appropriate staff and inability to cooperate with land managers
and recovery teams.

Project Keywords

On-ground strategies, hollow nesting, invasive mammal, Tasmania, migrant, bird, prioritisation



Page 1 of 1

Tamika Mayne - Fwd: Re: NESP Hub proposal for Tasmania

L. &

From:  Mark Neyland

To: Tamika Mayne

Date: 27/10/2015 4:57 PM

Subject: Fwd: Re: NESP Hub proposal for Tasmania

>>> Robert Heinsohn <Robert.Heinsohn@anu.edu.au> 18/05/2015 5:08 PM >>>
Hi Mark,

Thanks for getting back to me so quickly. That is great and all we really need for the moment. The process is taking a while to
unfold so I will get back to you for comments/input once we develop the plan further.

Best wishes,

Rob

From: Mark Neyland <Mark.Neyland@forestrytas.com.au>
Sent: Friday, 15 May 2015 8:00 PM

To: Robert Heinsohn

Cc: Dejan Stojanovic; Matthew Webb

Subject: Re: NESP Hub proposal for Tasmania

Dear Robert,

we're definitely interested in participating. I will discuss this more with my colleagues next week, and Matt and Dejan, but
this proposal aligns well with some of the work that we were intending to pursue anyway, talk more next week,

regards,

Mark

>>>> Robert Heinsohn 05/15/15 6:18 PM >>>
Dear Mark,

I hope this finds you well. The federally funded 'threatened species hub' is off and racing and it seems likely we will be
supported for a project on the threat of sugar gliders on hollow nesting birds in Tasmania. We are in the process of identifying
the end-users and stake-holders in Tasmania, and thought it would be highly appropriate to list Forestry Tasmania in this
capacity and ideally to gain your input as the project deveiops. Please see the draft proposal attached. You will notice that we
have your organisation listed but that is not meant to assume anything. We have also asked DPIPWE and FPA to be involved,
both yet to be confirmed.

All we would need in the near future is an indication of your in-principle agreement, which would be subject to further
discussion. The proposal at this stage is very broad as space is limited. If you have any questions please get in touch by phone
or email. I understand you are meeting with Dejan and Matt soon, so you could aim any questions at them. I've cc'ed them
here so that they are not taken by surprise.

Thanks for having a look.

Best wishes,
Rob Heinsohn

Fenner School of Environment and Society
Australian National University
Ph +61 2 6125 2100

This transmission is intended solely for the person or organisation to whom it is addressed.

It is confidential and may contain legally privileged information.

If you have received this transmission in error, you may not use, copy or distribute it.

Please advise us by return e-mail or by phoning 61 3 6235 8333 and immediately delete the transmission in its entirety.
We will meet your reasonable expenses of netifying us.

Despite our use of anti-virus software, Forestry Tasmania cannot guarantee that this transmission is virus-free.

file:///C:/Users/tit/ AppData/Local/Temp/XPgrpwise/562FADOEForestryHobart10013... 29/10/2015
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Suzette Weeding - Fwd: RE: NESP Hub proposal for Tasmania

From: Suzette Weeding

To: Robert.Heinsohn@anu.edu.au

Date: 10/07/2015 5:11:PM

Subject: Fwd: RE: NESP Hub proposal for Tasmania
CC: David Mannes

Attachments: FT letter (from R Heinsohn).pdf

Hi Robert,

Thanks for your email. You may be aware that Mark has now retired and is off travelling on the mainland
with his family for the next few months.

In terms of the project, I wonder if you might be availabie to come to Tasmania to present the project and
discuss it further. I have spoken to Alistair Scott from DPIPWE and he would be interested in attending

a joint meeting to find out more. I am yet to talk to the Forest Practices Authority, but I expect they would
be interested aiso.

Happy to discuss further.

Cheers,
Suzette

Suzette Weeding

General Manager Forest Management
Forestry Tasmania

Ph: +61 3 62358128

Mob: 0439 384 736

suzette.weeding@forestrytas.com.au

>>> Robert Heinsohn <Robert.Heinsohn@anu.edu.au> 29/06/2015 12:01 PM >>>
Hi Mark,

I hope this finds you well. I just wanted to let you know that our NESP Hub project has been conditionally
approved and that we are now working towards finalising all of the practical arrangements. We remain keen
to work with FT as both a stake-holder and collaborator. To that end I have attached a more formal letter in
which I outline our project objectives further. If you could have a look and let me know how you would like
to proceed, that would be great.

Thanks,
Rob

----- Original Message--——

From: Mark Neyland [mailto:Mark.Neyland@forestrytas.com.au]
Sent: Friday, 15 May 2015 8:01 PM

To: Robert Heinsohn

Cc: Dejan Stojanovic; Matthew Webb

Subject: Re: NESP Hub proposal for Tasmania

file:///C:/Users/VW1/AppData/Local/Temp/XPgrpwise/559FFCD9ForestryHobart1001... 6/10/2015
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Dear Robert,

we're definitely interested in participating. I will discuss this more with my colleagues next week, and Matt
and Dejan, but this proposal aligns well with some of the work that we were intending to pursue anyway,
talk more next week, regards, Mark

>>> Robert Heinschn 05/15/15 6:18 PM >>>
Dear Mark,

I hope this finds you well. The federally funded 'threatened species hub' is off and racing and it seems likely
we will be supported for a project on the threat of sugar gliders on holiow nesting birds in Tasmania. We are
in the process of identifying the end-users and stake-holders in Tasmania, and thought it would be highly
appropriate to list Forestry Tasmania in this capacity and ideally to gain your input as the project develops.
Please see the draft proposal attached. You will notice that we have your organisation listed but that is not
meant to assume anything. We have also asked DPIPWE and FPA to be involved, both yet to be confirmed.

All we would need in the near future is an indication of your in-principle agreement, which would be subject
to further discussion. The proposal at this stage is very broad as space is limited. If you have any questions
please get in touch by phone or emall. I understand you are meeting with Dejan and Matt soon, so you
could aim any questions at them. I've cc'ed them here so that they are not taken by surprise.

Thanks for having a look.

Best wishes,
Rob Heinsohn

Fenner School of Environment and Society Australian National University Ph +61 2 6125 2100

This transmission is intended solely for the person or organisation to whom it is addressed.

It is confidential and may contain legally privileged information.

If you have received this transmission in error, you may not use, copy or distribute it.

Please advise us by return e-mail or by phoning 61 3 6235 8333 and immediately delete the transmission in
its entirety.

We will meet your reasonable expenses of notifying us.

Despite our use of anti-virus software, Forestry Tasmania cannot guarantee that this transmission is virus-
free.

file:///C:/Users/VW1/AppData/Local/Temp/XPgrpwise/559FFCD9ForestryHobart1001... 6/10/2015



THE AUSTRALIAN NATICNAE UNIVERSITY

Professor Robert Heinsohn
Associate Director (Research) Canberra ACT 0200 Australia
Fenner School of Sodiety and Environment T: +61 2 6125 2100
Bullding No. 43 F: +612 61250757
E: Robert.Heinsohn@anu.edv.au
Dr Mark Neyland
Forestry Tasmania
29 June 2015
Dear Mark,

I'am writing to you to seek further support from Forestry Tasmania for our proposed work on the
mpact of sugar gliders on Tasmanian cavity nesting birds. As you may know our project has
received conditional approval from the Commonwealth NESP Threatened Species Recovery Hub.
Alongside other Tasmanian agencies, Forestry Tasmania is as an important stakeholder and
potential collaborator, and we therefore wish to ensure that our work aligns with the management
objectives of your department.

You have already seen the project proposal, but below I have provided a more detailed outline of
the work we propose for each of the initial key focal species of our proposal. I have placed our aims
in the context of the current state of knowledge for each of the separate components of the work. I
have constructed our research program bearing in mind our understanding of the needs of
conservation managers in Tasmania, and have tried to align our research priorities with those of key
stakeholders.

Background

Introduced species have created havoc in natural ecosystems worldwide via predation, competition
and disease. Our research team discovered the severe impact of introduced sugar gliders on hollow
nesting Tasmanian birds in 2014. Although our major findings concerned swifi parrots it seems likely
that two other endangered or critically endangered species, orange-bellied parrots and forty-spotted
pardalotes, together with a range of other cavity nesters, will also be affected by sugar glider
predation. Our proposed project is novel because it seeks to establish new techniques for managing
and monitoring mobile, cryptic and small bird populations at landscape scales with cutting edge
approaches for detecting and abating predation on nesting birds. The research: will bring together new
approaches to monitoring mobile species across landscapes with new modelling and analytical
techniques developed to tackle the challenges such species pose. Further, we will deploy new
technology (including motion activated cameras, modified nest boxes and glider control traps) to
mitigate predation risk on the ground and increase survival and reproduction for Tasmanian bird
populations.

CRICOS Provider No. 00120C



Sugar gliders

Our research into the swift parrot revealed the sugar glider as the principal cause of nest failure and
adult mortality in that species. Subsequent research has added to a growing body of evidence that
points to sugar gliders as the most important predator of cavity nesting birds in Tasmania (from
birds as large as green rosellas, to pardalotes). This source of mortality has largely gone
unrecognized for Tasmanian birds, and may have played an important role in the decline and
endangerment of forty-spotted pardalotes and orange-bellied parrots. Sugar gliders are known to
have inflicted mortality on orange-bellied parrots nesting in boxes at Birch’s Inlet, and forty-spotted
pardalotes are largely confined to sugar glider free offshore islands. Further, genetic analysis
currently underway strongly suggests that sugar gliders are introduced to Tasmania, and our
modeling indicates that their impact on birds is worst in degraded landscapes. Taken together, the
evidence points to sugar gliders as a major threat to Tasmanian endangered cavity nesting birds.
However, we have found that sugar gliders are difficult to trap in Tasmania, and the species poses
major challenges to detailed research.

Proposed work

1. Deployment of nest boxes across the mainland Tasmanian range of the swift and
orange bellied parrots as a research tool for sugar gliders

2. Investigation of the impact of gliders on communities of Tasmanian cavity nesting
birds

3. Evaluation of control techniques to protect individual bird nests from sugar gliders

4. Development and deployment of bird accessible but glider proof nest boxes for areas
where gliders are sympatric with threatened birds

Swift parrots

Our research on the swift parrot has built on existing work initiated by DPIPWE and the
Commonwealth in continuing and expanding the annual monitoring of swift parrots across their
breeding range. As part of this program, we have described the dynamic fluctuation in food
availability and settlement patterns of swift parrots across their Tasmanian range each year, and
identified new habitat for the species (eg. Eastern Tiers SPIBA, Woodsdale, Denison, Southport
Lagoon etc). Further, our work identified the threat of sugar gliders to the survival of swift parrots,
and has drawn strong links between forest management and fitness outcomes for these mobile birds.
Our recent research on swift parrot has been undertaken in a context of collaboration and
communication with key stakeholders, including the forest industry, FPA and DPIPWE. The work
directly addresses key research priorities identified by those organizations and in the swift parrot
recovery plan. Recent analyses have called for reconsideration of the conservation status of swift
parrots given the intensity of sugar glider predation, the extent of deforestation and the complexity
of their movements. Against EPBC and TUCN listing criteria, there are strong indications that swift
parrot should be treated as critically endangered, and there is widespread recognition among
stakeholders of the need to identify a way forward for preventing extinction of this species.

Proposed work

1. Continuation of monitoring of swift parrot settlement and flowering patterns across
Tasmania

2. Continuation of nest monitoring to investigate causes and consequences of sugar glider
predation on swift parrots

3. Deployment of nest boxes on glider free islands to investigate their efficacy as a
recovery tool for swift parrots

4. Trialing of intensive intervention approaches to reduce predation for swift parrots

5. Investigation of population genetics of swift parrots to evaluate the effects of predation
and habitat bottlenecks

6. Incorporating LIDAR data (in collaboration and with assistance from FT) to refine and
extend existing models of habitat use and nest survival of swift parrots



Forty-spotted pardalotes

Our group has undertaken research on the forty spotted pardalote for three years, and identified that
nestling mortality inflicted by parasitic flies (Passeromyia longicornis) may be involved in
inhibiting the species recovery. However, by monitoring existing nest boxes (deployed as part of a
DPIPWE project initiated by M. Webb) and deploying more, we have strong evidence that nest
boxes may be useful in the recovery effort for forty spotted pardalotes. For example, nest boxes
have dramatically increased densities of birds where they have been deployed, and productivity in
these boxes is higher than natural sites. We have also identified new populations of the species in
locations where they were previously supposed not to occur (Southport Lagoon) and established a
baseline monitoring protocol for the species across its range. Further, we have established a strong
network of private landholders with a stake in the recovery of forty spotted pardalote, and continue
to engage with other stakeholders including NPWS, DPIPWE and the species recovery team. Our
research has highlighted the need to explore treatment and control options for parasitic fly
infestation, and establishing the status of the species over its historic range.

Proposed work
1. Recruit a PhD student to undertake a research project building on the baseline work
already achieved
2. Deploy additional nest boxes across the species range, with a focus on populations not
already targeted in past nest box deployments (Southport, Flinders Island, Tinderbox
and Peter Murrell Reserves)
3. Experimentally investigate the causes of fly infestation of pardalote nests {natural and
artificial nests}
Investigate the feasibility of controlling flies at nest boxes as a management strategy
Continue monitoring of pardalotes across their range
Explore historic locations where pardalotes occurred and survey for extant
populations
7. Investigate the feasibility of experimental reintroduction to parts of the species
historic range

ook

Orange-bellied parrots

Our group has experience in the implementation of the orange-bellied parrot recovery program with
DPIPWE in the 2012 and 2013 seasons, and members of our team have worked on the program
since 2003. Our involvement in the program was primarily concerned with assisting efforts to
monitor the remaining population persisting at Melaleuca. Here we propose a new research
direction that considers the causes of decline of orange-bellied parrots at historic locations.

Proposed work

1. Survey historic locations known to be important to orange-bellied parrots for habitat
suitability and possible persistence of unaccounted for orange-bellied parrots

2. Deploy nest boxes at historic locations as a survey tool for sugar gliders, tree martins
and starlings

3. Investigate the feasibility of experimental reintroduction of orange-bellied parrots to
parts of the species’ historic range, explicitly accounting for the threat from sugar
gliders

4. Develop and implement a robust monitoring approach for the species across its former
range

Below I have copied the condition of approval as outlined by the Commonwealth Departinent. I
would be grateful if you could let me know how you wish to proceed. Ultimately we would need a
letter of support from Forestry Tasmania, assuming of course that you wish to be listed as a stake-
holder/collaborator. But if you wish to discuss any of this more, please let me know.



[CONDITION OF APPROVAL: As soon as possible, please:

- meet jointly with the Department and key Tasmanian stakeholders to discuss
the project and confirm support, including discussing whether re- scoping is
needed to consider partner priorities

- work with the Department and partners to develop a project-level
Knowledge Brokering and Communications Plan that includes providing
regular briefings and updates to key partners

- provide letters of support from key management agencies

- provide the Department with a revised project plan 1

Thank-you for taking the time to consider our project proposal further. I look forward to hearing
from you.

Yours sincerely,

(L

Rob Heinsohn
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Suzette Weeding - Re: RE: NESP Hub proposal for Tasmania

From: Suzette Weeding

To: Robert Heinsohn

Date: 15/07/2015 11:32:AM

Subject: Re: RE: NESP Hub proposal for Tasmania
CC: David Mannes

Hi Rob,

Thanks for the reply. I can't do that week, but have availability the following week on the Tues 4th, Wed
5th and Thurs 6th. Do those dates suit you? If you are happy with a range of dates I can get in touch with
Alistair to confirm his availability. I'll also follow-up with the FPA.

Cheers
Suzette

Suzette Weeding

General Manager Forest Management
Forestry Tasmania

Ph: +613 6235 8128

Mob: 0439 384 736
suzette.weedinq@forestrytas.com.ay

>>> Robert Heinsohn <Robert.Heinsohn@anu.edu.au> 15/07/2015 11:04 AM >>>
Hi Suzette,

Thanks for your email. I'd be happy to come to Hobart in the near future to discuss the project
further. Can i suggest one of afternoons from 28-30th July? If we arranged it for just after lunch,
that would give me enough time to get there, and then plenty of time for a good meeting.

It would be great if Alistair Scott could be there. | wrote to him at the same time i wrote to FT, but
so far haven't heard back. Would you like to contact him re joining the meeting or should 1?

Many thanks,
Rob Heinsohn

From: Suzette Weeding <Suzette.Weeding@forestrytas.com.au>
Sent: Friday, 10 July 2015 5:11 PM

To: Rohert Heinsohn

Cc: David Mannes

Subject: Fwd: RE: NESP Hub proposal for Tasmania

Hi Robert,

file:///C:/Users/V'W1/AppData/Local/Temp/XPgrpwise/55A644D3ForestryHobart100... 29/10/2015
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Thanks for your email. You may be aware that Mark has now retired and is off traveliing on the
mainland with his family for the next few months.

In terms of the project, | wonder if you might be available to come to Tasmania to present the
project and discuss it further. | have spoken to Alistair Scott from DPIPWE and he wouid be
interested in attending a joint meeting to find out more. | am yet to talk to the Forest Practices
Authority, but | expect they would be interested also.

Happy to discuss further.

Cheers,
Suzette

Suzette Weeding

General Manager Forest Management
Forestry Tasmania

Ph: +613 6235 8128

Mob: 0439 384 736
suzette.weeding@forestrytas.com.au

>>> Robert Heinsohn <Robert.Heinsohn@anu.edu.au> 29/06/2015 12:01 PM >>>
Hi Mark,

I hope this finds you well. | just wanted to let you know that our NESP Hub project has been
conditionally approved and that we are now working towards finalising all of the practical
arrangements. We remain keen to work with FT as both a stake-holder and collaborator. To that
end | have attached a more formal letter in which | outtine our project objectives further. If you
could have a look and let me know how you would like to proceed, that would be great.

Thanks,
Rob

-----Original Message-—-

From: Mark Neyland [mailto:Mark.Neyland@forestrytas.com.au]
Sent: Friday, 15 May 2015 8:01 PM

To: Robert Heinsohn

Cc: Dejan Stojanovic; Matthew Webb

Subject: Re: NESP Hub proposal for Tasmania

Dear Robert,
we're definitely interested in participating. | will discuss this more with my colleagues next week,
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and Matt and Dejan, but this proposal aligns well with some of the work that we were intending
to pursue anyway, talk more next week, regards, Mark

>>> Robert Heinsohn 05/15/15 6:18 PM >>>
Dear Mark,

I hope this finds you well. The federally funded 'threatened species hub' is off and racing and it
seems likely we will be supported for a project on the threat of sugar gliders on hollow nesting
birds in Tasmania. We are in the process of identifying the end-users and stake-hoiders in
Tasmania, and thought it would be highly appropriate to list Forestry Tasmania in this capacity and
ideally to gain your input as the project develops. Please see the draft proposal attached. You will
notice that we have your organisation listed but that is not meant to assume anything. We have
also asked DPIPWE and FPA to be involved, both vet to be confirmed.

All we would need in the near future is an indication of your in-principle agreement, which would
be subject to further discussion. The proposal at this stage is very broad as space is limited. If you
have any questions please get in touch by phone or email. | understand you are meeting with
Dejan and Matt soon, so you could aim any questions at them. I've cc'ed them here so that they
are not taken by surprise.

Thanks for having a look.

Best wishes,
Rob Heinsohn

Fenner School of Environment and Society Australian National University Ph +61 2 6125 2100

This transmission is intended solely for the person or organisation to whom it is addressed.

It is confidential and may contain legally privileged information.

If you have received this transmission in error, you may not use, copy or distribute it.

Please advise us by return e-mail or by phoning 61 3 6235 8333 and immediately delete the
transmission in its entirety.

We will meet your reasonable expenses of notifying us.

Despite our use of anti-virus software, Forestry Tasmania cannot guarantee that this transmission

is virus-free.

This transmission is intended solely for the person or organisation to whom it is addressed.

It Is confidential and may contain legally privileged information.

If you have received this transmission in error, you may not use, copy or distribute it.

Please advise us by retumn e-mail or by phoning 61 3 6235 8333 and immediately delete the transmission in ils entirety.
We will meet your reasonable expenses of notifying us.

Despite cur use of anti-virus software, Forestry Tasmania cannot guarantee that this iransmission is virus-free.
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Suzette Weeding - Re: RE: NESP Hub proposal for Tasmania

From: Suzette Weeding

To: Robert Heinsohn

Date: 15/07/2015 11:52:AM

Subject: Re: RE: NESP Hub proposal for Tasmania

Ok pencil it in and I'l come back to you asap.

Suzette Weeding

General Manager Forest Management
Forestry Tasmania

Ph: +613 62358128

Mob: 0439 384 736
suzette. weeding@forestrytas.com.au

>>> Robert Heinsohn <Robert.Heinsohn@anu.edu.au> 15/07/2015 11:50 AM >>>
Hi Suzette,

Those dates can work too. I'd prefer Tuesday 4th, but the Wednesday and Thursday (at a pinch)
are possible too. Great if you can contact Alistair.

Thanks,
Rob

From: Suzette Weeding <Suzette.Weeding@forestrytas.com.au>
Sent: Wednesday, 15 July 2015 11:32 AM

To: Robert Heinsohn

Cc: David Mannes

Subject: Re: RE: NESP Hub proposal for Tasmania

Hi Rob,

Thanks for the reply. | can't do that week, but have availability the following week on the Tues 4th,
Wed 5th and Thurs 6th. Do those dates suit you? If you are happy with a range of dates | can get
in touch with Alistair to confirm his availability. I'll also follow-up with the FPA.

Cheers
Suzette
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Suzette Weeding

General Manager Forest Management
Forestry Tasmania

Ph: +61 3 62358128

Mob: 0439 384 736
suzette.weeding@forestrytas.com.au

>>> Robert Heinsohn <Robert.Heinsohn@anu.edu.au> 15/07/2015 11:04 AM >>>
Hi Suzette,

Thanks for your emall. I'd be happy to come to Hobart in the near future to discuss the project
further. Can | suggest one of afternoons from 28-30th July? If we arranged it for just after lunch,
that would give me enough time to get there, and then plenty of time for a good meeting.

It would be great if Alistair Scott could be there. | wrote to him at the same time | wrote to FT, but
so far haven't heard back. Would you like to contact him re joining the meeting or should I?

Many thanks,
Rob Heinsohn

From: Suzette Weeding <Suzette.Weeding@forestrytas.com.au>
Sent: Friday, 10 July 2015 5:11 PM

To: Robert Heinsohn

Cc: David Mannes

Subject: Fwd: RE: NESP Hub proposal for Tasmania

Hi Robert,

Thanks for your email. You may be aware that Mark has now retired and is off travelling on the
mainfand with his family for the next few months.

In terms of the project, | wonder if you might be available to come to Tasmania to present the
project and discuss it further. | have spoken to Alistair Scott from DPIPWE and he would be
interested in attending a joint meeting to find out more. | am yet to talk to the Forest Practices
Authority, but | expect they would be interested also.

Happy to discuss further.

Cheers,
Suzette

file:///C:/Users/VW1/AppData/Local/Temp/XPgrpwise/55A64983ForestryHobart100... 29/10/2015



Page 3 of 4

Suzette Weeding

General Manager Forest Management
Forestry Tasmania

Ph: +613 62358128

Mob: 0439 384 736
suzette.weeding@forestrytas.com.au

>>> Robert Heinsohn <Robert.Heinsohn@anu.edu.au> 29/06/2015 12:01 PM >>>
Hi Mark,

I hope this finds you well. I just wanted to let you know that our NESP Hub project has been
conditionally approved and that we are now working towards finalising all of the practical
arrangements. We remain keen to work with FT as both a stake-holder and collaborator. To that
end | have attached a more formal letter in which | outline our project objectives further. If you
could have a look and let me know how you would like to proceed, that would be great.

Thanks,
Rob

From: Mark Neyland [mailto:Mark.Neyland@forestrytas.com.au)
Sent: Friday, 15 May 2015 8:01 PM

To: Robert Heinsohn

Cc: Dejan Stojanovic; Matthew Webb

Subject: Re: NESP Hub proposal for Tasmania

Dear Robert,

we're definitely interested in participating. | will discuss this more with my colleagues next week,
and Matt and Dejan, but this proposal aligns well with some of the work that we were intending
to pursue anyway, talk more next week, regards, Mark

>>> Robert Heinsohn 05/15/15 6:18 PM >>>
Dear Mark,

I hope this finds you well. The federally funded 'threatened species hub' is off and racing and it
seems likely we will be supported for a project on the threat of sugar gliders on hollow nesting
birds in Tasmania. We are in the process of identifying the end-users and stake-holders in
Tasmania, and thought it would be highly appropriate to list Forestry Tasmania in this capacity and
ideally to gain your input as the project develops. Please see the draft proposal attached. You will
notice that we have your organisation listed but that is not meant to assume anything. We have
also asked DPIPWE and FPA to be involved, both yet to be confirmed.

All we would need in the near future is an indication of your in-principle agreement, which would
be subject to further discussion. The proposal at this stage is very broad as space is limited. If you
have any questions please get in touch by phone or email. 1 understand you are meeting with
Dejan and Matt soon, so you could aim any questions at them. I've cc'ed them here so that they
are not taken by surprise.
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Thanks for having a look.

Best wishes,
Rob Heinsohn

Fenner School of Environment and Society Australian National University Ph +61 2 6125 2100

This transmission is intended solely for the person or organisation to whom it is addressed.

It is confidential and may contain legally privileged information.

If you have received this transmission in error, you may not use, copy or distribute it.

Please advise us by return e-mail or by phoning 61 3 6235 8333 and immediately delete the
transmission in its entirety.

We will meet your reasonable expenses of notifying us.

Despite our use of anti-virus software, Forestry Tasmania cannot guarantee that this transmission
is virus-free.

This transmission is intended solely for the person or organisation to whom it is addressed.

It is confidential and may contain legally privileged information.

If you have received this tranemission in error, you may not use, capy or distribute it.

Please advise us by retumn e-mail or by phoning 61 3 6235 8333 and immediately delete the fransmission in its entirety.
We will meet your reasonable expenses of notifying us.

Despite our use of anti-virus software, Forestry Tasmania cannot guarantee that this transmission is virus-free.

This transmission is intended solely for the person or organisation to whom it is addressed.

It is confidential and may contain legally privileged information.

If you have recaived this transmission in error, you may not use, copy or distribute it.

Please advise us by return e-mail or by phoning 61 3 6235 8333 and immediately delete the fransmission in its entirety.
We will meet your reasonable expenses of notifying us.

Despite our use of anti-virus software, Forestry Tasmania cannot guarantee that this transmission is virus-free.
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Suzette Weeding - Re: NESP Hub proposal for Tasmania - meeting with Robert
Heinsohn / Alistair / Suzette

From: Suzette Weeding

To: Robert Heinsohn

Date: 20/07/2015 2:27:PM

Subject: Re: NESP Hub proposal for Tasmania - meeting with Robert Heinsohn / Alistair / Suzette
CC: Vicki Walters

Hi Robert

Not sure what is happening there, the meeting is still going ahead on the 4th August at 1pm. Alistair and Suzette
are all confirmed for that time and date.

Regards

Vicki

>>> Robert Heinsohn <Robert.Heinsohn@anu.edu.au> 20/07/2015 2:11 PM >>>
Hi Suzette,

I just saw that the meeting time on 4 August has been cancelled and wanted to make sure there was no
confusion as | am available for that time (1 emailed Vicki Walters to let her know}), Do you have an
alternative time in mind?

Thanks,
Rob

From: Suzette Weeding <Suzette.Weeding@forestrytas.com.au>

Sent: Monday, 20 July 2015 10:53 AM

To: Suzette Weeding; alistair.scott@dpiwe.tas.gov.au; Robert Heinsohn

Subject: NESP Hub proposal for Tasmania - meeting with Robert Heinsohn / Alistair / Suzette
When: Tuesday, 4 August 2015 1:00 PM-2:30 PM.

Where: Forestry Tasmania, 79 Melville St, Hobart

Item Type: Appointment

Start Date: Tuesday, 4 Aug 2015, 01:00:00pm (Tasmania Standard Time)
Duration: 1 Hour, 30 Mins

Place: Forestry Tasmania, 79 Melville St, Hobart

Action; Cancelled

Suzette Weeding

General Manager Forest Management
Forestry Tasmania

Ph: +61 3 6235 8128

Mob: 0439 384 736
suzette.weeding@forestrytas.com.au

This transmission is intended solely for the person or organisation to whom it is addressed.

It is confidential and may contain legally privileged information.

If you have received this transmission in error, you may not use, copy or distribute it,

Please advise us by return e-mail or by phoning 61 3 6235 8333 and immediately delete the transmission in its entirety.
We will meet your reasonable expenses of notifying us.

Despite our use of anti-virus softiware, Forestry Tasmania cannot guarantee that this transmission is virus-free.
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Suzette Weeding - RE: NESP Hub proposal for Tasmania - meeting with Robert
Heinsohn / Alistair / Suzette

From: Suzette Weeding

To: Robert Heinsohn

Date: 28/07/2015 9:55:AM

Subject: RE: NESP Hub proposal for Tasmania - meeting with Robert Heinsohn / Alistair / Suzette

Hi Robert,
That is fine, happy for them to attend.
We'll get through to you early next week a list of attendees.

Cheers
Suzette

Suzette Weeding

General Manager Forest Management
Forestry Tasmania

Ph: +613 62358128

Mob: 0439 384 736
suzetie weeding@forestrytas.com.au

>>> Robert Heinsohn <Robert.Heinsohn@anu.edu.au> 23/07/2015 12:10 PM >>>

Dear Suzette,

Re our meeting on 4th August, | failed to mention that I'd like Matt Webb and Dejan Stojanovic to attend, if
that is okay? They have on-ground knowledge that will be useful, and as you know Matt has been
interacting with your staff already.

Many thanks,

Rob Heinsohn

From: Suzette Weeding [mailto:Suzette.Weeding @forestrytas.com.au]

Sent: Monday, 20 July 2015 2:28 PM

To: Robert Heinsohn <Robert.Heinsohn@anu.edu.au>

Cc: Vicki Walters <Vicki.Walters@forestrytas.com.au>

Subject: Re: NESP Hub proposal for Tasmania - meeting with Robert Heinsohn / Alistair / Suzette

Hi Robert

Not sure what is happening there, the meeting is still going ahead on the 4th August at 1pm. Alistair and
Suzette are all confirmed for that time and date.

Regards
Vicki

>>> Robert Heinsohn <Robert.Heinsohn@anu.edu.au> 20/07/2015 2:11 PM >>>
Hi Suzette,
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| just saw that the meeting time on 4 August has been cancelled and wanted to make sure there
was no confusion as | am available for that time (I emailed Vicki Walters to let her know). Do you

have an alternative time in mind?

Thanks,
Rob

From: Suzette Weeding <Suzette.Weeding@forestrytas.com.au>

Sent: Monday, 20 July 2015 10:53 AM

To: Suzette Weeding; alistair.scott@dpiwe.tas.gov.au; Robert Heinsohn

Subject: NESP Hub proposal for Tasmania - meeting with Robert Heinschn / Alistair / Suzette
When: Tuesday, 4 August 2015 1:00 PM-2:30 PM.

Where: Forestry Tasmania, 79 Melville St, Hobart

Item Type: Appointment

Start Date: Tuesday, 4 Aug 2015, 01:00:00pm (Tasmania Standard Time)
Duration: 1 Hour, 30 Mins

Place: Forestry Tasmania, 79 Melville St, Hobart

Action: Cancelled

Suzette Weeding

General Manager Forest Management
Forestry Tasmania

Ph: +61 3 6235 8128

Mob: 0439 384 736

suzette weeding(@forestrytas.com.au

This transmission is intended solely for the persen or organisation to whom it is addressed.
It is confidential and may contain legally privileged information.
If you have received this transmission in error, you may not use, copy or distribute it.

Please advise us by return e-mail or by phoning 61 3 6235 8333 and immediately delete the transmission in its entirety.

We will meet your reasonable expenses of notifying us.

Despite our use of anti-virus software, Forestry Tasmania cannot guarantee that this transmission is virus-free.

This transmission is intended solely for the person or organisation to whom it is addressed.

It is confidential and may contain legally privileged information.

If you have received this transmission in error, you may not use, copy or distribute it,

Please advise us by return e-mail or by phoning 61 3 6235 8333 and immediately delete the transmission in its entirety.
We will meet your reasonable expenses of notifying us.

Despite our use of antl-virus software, Forestry Tasmania cannot guarantee that this transmission is virus-free.
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Suzette Weeding - RE: NESP Hub proposal for Tasmania - meeting with Robert
Heinsohn / Alistair / Suzette

From: Suzette Weeding

To: Robert Heinsohn

Date: 28/07/2015 10:05:AM

Subject: RE: NESP Hub proposal for Tasmania - meeting with Robert Heinsohn / Alistair / Suzette

Hi Robert,
Would you please also send me the latest draft of the proposal?

Thanks,
Suzette

Suzette Weeding

General Manager Forest Management
Forestry Tasmania

Ph: +61 3 6235 8128

Mob: 0439 384 736
suzette.weeding@forestrytas.com.au

>>> Robert Heinsohn <Robert.Heinsohn@anu.edu.au> 23/07/2015 12:10 PM >>>

Dear Suzette,

Re our meeting on 4th August, | failed to mention that I'd like Matt Webb and Dejan Stojanovic to attend, if
that is okay? They have on-ground knowledge that will be useful, and as you know Matt has been
interacting with your staff already.

Many thanks,

Rob Heinsohn

From: Suzette Weeding [mailto:Suzette.Weeding@forestrytas.com.au]

Sent: Monday, 20 luly 2015 2:28 PM

To: Robert Heinsohn <Robert.Heinsohn@anu.edu.au>

Cc: Vicki Walters <Vicki.Walters@forestrytas.com.au>

Subject: Re: NESP Hub proposal for Tasmania - meeting with Robert Heinsohn / Alistair / Suzette

Hi Robert

Not sure what is happening there, the meeting Is still going ahead on the 4th August at 1pm. Alistair and
Suzette are all confirmed for that time and date.

Regards
Vicki

>>> Robert Heinsohn <Robert.Heinsohn@anu.edu.au> 20/07/2015 2:11 PM >>>
Hi Suzette,

| just saw that the meeting time on 4 August has been cancelled and wanted to make sure there
was no confusion as | am available for that time {I emailed Vicki Walters to let her know). Do you
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have an alternative time in mind?

Thanks,
Rob

From: Suzette Weeding <Suzette. Weeding@forestrytas.com.au>

Sent: Monday, 20 July 2015 10:53 AM

To: Suzette Weeding; alistair.scott@dpiwe.tas.gov.au; Robert Heinsohn

Subject: NESP Hub proposal for Tasmania - meeting with Robert Heinsohn / Alistair / Suzette
When: Tuesday, 4 August 2015 1:00 PM-2:30 PM.

Where: Forestry Tasmania, 79 Melville St, Hobart

Item Type: Appointment

Start Date: Tuesday, 4 Aug 2015, 01:00:00pm (Tasmania Standard Time)
Duration: 1 Hour, 30 Mins

Place: Forestry Tasmania, 79 Melville St, Hobart

Action: Cancelled

Suzette Weeding

General Manager Forest Management
Forestry Tasmania

Ph: +61 3 6235 8128

Mob: 0439 384 736

suzette. weeding(@forestrytas.com.au

This transmission is intended solely for the person or organisation to whom it is addressed.

It is confidential and may contain legally privileged information.

If you have received this transmission in error, you may not use, copy or distribute it.

Please advise us by return e-mail or by phoning 61 3 6235 8333 and immediately delete the transmission in its entirety.
We will meet your reasonable expenses of notifying us.

Despite our use of anti-virus software, Forestry Tasmania cannot guarantee that this transmission is virus-free.

This transmission is intended solely for the person or organisation to whom it is addressed.

It is confidential and may coniain legally privileged Information.

If you have received this transmission in error, you may not use, copy or distribute it.

Please advise us by return e-mail or by phoning 81 3 6235 8333 and immediately delete the transmission in its entirety.
We will meet your reasonable expenses of notifying us.

Despite our use of anti-virus software, Forestry Tasmania cannot guarantee that this transmission is virus-free.
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Suzette Weeding - RE: NESP Hub proposal for Tasmania - meeting with Robert
Heinsohn / Alistair / Suzette

From: Suzette Weeding

To: Robert Heinsohn

Date: 28/07/2015 9:55:AM

Subject: RE: NESP Hub proposal for Tasmania - meeting with Robert Heinsohn / Alistair / Suzette

Hi Robert,
That is fine, happy for them to attend.
Wwe'll get through to you early next week a list of attendees.

Cheers
Suzette

Suzette Weeding

General Manager Forest Management
Forestry Tasmania

Ph: +613 6235 8128

Mob: 0439 384 736

suzette weeding@forestrytas.com.au

>>> Robert Heinsohn <Robert.Heinsohn@anu.edu.au> 23/07/2015 12:10 PM >3>>

Dear Suzette,

Re our meeting on ath August, | failed to mention that I'd like Matt Webb and Dejan Stojanovic to attend, if
that is okay? They have on-ground knowledge that will be useful, and as you know Matt has been
interacting with your staff already.

Many thanks,

Rob Heinsohn

From: Suzette Weeding [mailto:Suzette. Weeding@forestrytas.com.au]

Sent: Monday, 20 July 2015 2:28 PM

To: Robert Heinsohn <Robert.Heinsohn@anu.edu.au>

Cc: Vicki Walters <Vicki.Walters@forestrytas.com.au>

Subject: Re: NESP Hub proposal for Tasmania - meeting with Robert Heinsohn / Alistair / Suzette

Hi Robert

Not sure what is happening there, the meeting is still going ahead on the 4th August at 1pm. Alistair and
Suzette are all confirmed for that time and date.

Regards
Vicki

>>> Robert Heinsohn <Robert.Heinsohn@anu.edu.au> 20/07/2015 2:11 PM >>>
Hi Suzette,
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Suzetie Weeding Briefing by Rob Heinsohn

From: Suzette Weeding

To: Sarah (FPA) Munks
Date: 29/07/2015 10:54:AM
Subject: Briefing by Rob Heinsohn

Hi Sarah,
Hope you are well.

Robert Heinsohn from ANU is coming to Tasmania next week to provide us and DPIPWE with  briefing on
his NESP Hub Proposal for Tasmania. The proposal covers a number of threatened bird species, but has a
particular focus on the threat of sugar gliders on hollow dependent birds in Tasmania. Matt and Dejan will

also attend with Rob.

The intent is for our agencies to be informed as stakeholders  relation to the project and potentially
involved in the project as it develops.

Would you and Amy like to attend also? The meeting is next Tuesday 4/8 at 1pm here at Forestry Tasmania.

Cheers,
Suzette
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